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 Meet the Board: Colleen Toussaint
      

     Colonel Colleen Toussaint grew up in New-
foundland, Canada, a place and people that 
she holds dear to her heart.  She joined the Air 
Force in 1979 when working on her master’s 
degree in counseling at Vanderbilt University.  
For nearly 30 years, this personnel officer spent 
much of her career assigned to staff officer posi-
tions at AFPC, two overseas MAJCOMs, and the 
Air Staff.  She had the honor of being a White 
House Social Aide for President Reagan, where 
she would meet her future husband (he was 
the AF Mil Aide, “carrying the football” for the 
President) and then marry him in 2011. After 
separating from active duty in 1987, she contin-
ued her career in the Air Force Reserve.                                                                                       

                   (continued)

I want to share with you a very gracious note I received from Air Force 
Academy freshman Genevieve Miller, winner of AFWOA-sponsored wom-
en’s swimming award. It reads in part: 

“I appreciate your generosity in your sponsorship of my award, the 
Women’s Swimming MVP. I am so blessed to have a wonderful advo-
cate in your group. Garnering this award as a freshman is unfathom-
able. I have been swimming since I was 5 years old, and for as long as I 
can remember, I have dreamed of becoming part of a Division 1 swim 
team and participating in NCAAAs. The realization of these dreams as a 
freshman was thrilling! The Air Force Women’s Team as a whole had an 
incredible season, and the friendships I’ve made with such amazing girls 
has made the season unforgettable and made this season and period of 
transition that much easier. Thank you again for your support.”

On behalf of AWOA, I sent her a letter of congratulations, and wished her continued success as a 
cadet and future Air Force officer.

Pat’s Pen

Colleen Commissions Her Sister Beth. 
Pat Murphy on the Right.
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	 Meet the Board: Colleen - continued
She considers her favorite assignment being 

the PACAF Reserve Program Manager in Hawaii (can 
you blame her?).  Since retiring in 2009, she has been 
a consultant at LMI and the Armed Forces Services 
Corporation (AFSC) in the Washington DC area, fo-
cusing on wounded warrior disability and caregiver 
matters.  She is serving on the Air Force Association 
Vet/Retiree Advisory Council and is AFWOA’s Alter-
nate Representative on The Military Coalition. 

She and her husband, Tom Carter (Maj Gen, 
USAFR) live in Mt Pleasant, South Carolina.  She is a 
board member of the US Vet Corps Resources, a non-
profit that assists vets in the Charleston area more 
easily find local resources they need.  She has two 
daughters, ages 23 and 25 and enjoys running, golf, 
knitting, cooking, biking, and even a little lawn work.          

F-16 Pilot Was Ready to Give Her Life on Sept 11
Late in the morning of the Tuesday that 

changed everything, Lt. Heather “Lucky” Penney was 
on a runway at Andrews Air Force Base and ready to 
fly. She had her hand on the throttle of an F-16 and 
she had her orders: Bring down United Airlines Flight 
93. The day’s fourth hijacked airliner seemed to be 
hurtling toward Washington. Penney, one of the 
first two combat pilots in the air that morning, was 
told to stop it. The one thing she didn’t have as she 
roared into the crystalline sky was live ammunition. 
Or missiles. Or anything at all to throw at a hostile 
aircraft. Except her own plane. So that was the plan. 
Because the surprise attacks were unfolding, in that 
innocent age, faster than they could arm war planes, 
Penney and her commanding officer went up to fly 
their jets straight into a Boeing 757.  “We wouldn’t be 
shooting it down. We’d be ramming the aircraft,” Pen-
ney recalls of her charge that day. “I would essentially 
be a kamikaze pilot.”

Read the whole story at: www.washingtonpost.
com/local/f-16-pilot-was-ready-to-give-her-life-on-
sept-11/2011/09/06/gIQAMpcODK_story.html 

WASP Veteran Shows Off Her Flying Skills
May 29, 2014 at Joint Base Lewis-McChord, 

Washington. It is like riding a bike. Once you learn, 
you never forget. In the case of 91 year old Betty 
Dybbro, Woman Airforce Service Pilots veteran, her 
bike is an airplane. Alongside 25,000 other women, 
Dybbro volunteered to fly for the Army Air Force 
during World War II. She was one of 1,074 women 

who passed the training and spent 1944 as a WASP 
flying for the Army Air Force. During that time, she 
piloted the Vultee BT-13, the Texan AT-6, Martin B-26 
Marauder and the Boeing B-17 Flying Fortress while 
stationed at Nellis Air Force Base, Nevada. 

Before speaking at the June 2014 Heritage 
Dinner, she was offered the chance to tour McChord 
Field and receive an in depth view of what it is like to 
be a pilot in today’s Air Force. She was met by fe-
male pilots stationed at McChord Field, Maj. Sueann 
Lamia, Capt. Rachael Deroche, and 1st Lt. Samantha 
Caszatt, Dybbro began her tour at Heritage Hill. Dyb-
bro had time to sit at the controls of a C-17 aircraft.

Dybbro received a quick tutorial from Deroche, 
including a flight without movement before she took 
the controls of the fully functioning C-17 simulator. 
As the cockpit pitched back and forth, she became 
more comfortable and felt right at home.

For the complete story and pictures go to: 
Source:  http://www.amc.af.mil/news/story.as-
p?id=123412577&source=GovD 

Col. Jeannie Leavitt’s Final Flight as Commander

Col. Leavitt, 4th Fighter Wing Commander, at 
Seymour Johnson Air Force Base, North Carolina 
conducted her final flight as the wing commander 
and relinquished command June 2. Col. Leavitt will 
move to the Pentagon as chief military assistant to 
Secretary of Defense Chuck Hagel.
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June 20, 2014 - Corvallis, Oregon. - The U.S. Air Force 
Band of the Golden West played a community outreach 
concert in Corvallis, Oregon on June 8. Beverly Passwaters, 
former member of the Women in the Air Force Band, was 
in the audience, remembering her military service nearly 
60 years ago as a clarinetist in the WAF Band from 1956-
1959. 

According to the Women in Military Service for Amer-
ica Foundation, the WAF Band was created in 1951 at Lack-
land Air Force Base as the 543rd Air Force Band. In 1955 a 
regulation changed the band to the official United States 
WAF Band with a specific mission to “assist, within their ca-
pabilities, in promoting Air Force objectives and enhanc-
ing the prestige of the Air Force and the United States.”

The WAF Band performed across the United States. 
Memorable events include a performance at the Kentucky 
Derby, troop support in Puerto Rico, and two inaugural pa-
rades for President Eisenhower. The WAF Band was trans-
ferred to Norton Air Force Base, California in 1958 and was 
deactivated in 1961. Women were not allowed to serve in 
any Air Force Band again until 1976.

Source: http://www.amc.af.mil/news/story.as-
p?id=123415201&source=GovD 

Former WAF ‘bandswoman’ Meets AF Band of the Golden West
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My Part in Introducing Women 
Into the VPI Corps of Cadets in 1973

By Sonya (Shipman, Trubshaw) Otte, USAF Major, ret. 
It has been 41 years since I was assigned to VPI 

(aka Virginia Tech and Virginia Polytechnic Institute 
and State University). My assignment was to the 
AFROTC unit there to help bring women into the 
all-male Corps of Cadets. The Corps of Cadets had 
existed for 101 years as an all-male corps. The young 
women who became a part of the Virginia Tech 
Corps of Cadets that first year were exceptionally 
wonderful young women.

First a little background into the Corps of 
Cadets. The Corps of Cadets originated October 1, 
1872 when VPI opened as the Virginia Agricultur-
al and Mechanical College in Blacksburg, Virginia. 
At that time all of the students were members of 
the Corps of Cadets. That changed in 1964 when it 
was no longer a requirement to be a student at the 
university and be a member of the Corps. When the 
Army and Air Force Reserve Officer Training Corps 
(ROTCs) came on campus, members of the Corps did 
not have to join ROTC, but if the student chose to 
participate in ROTC, the student had to be a member 
of the Corps of Cadets. The cadets have always worn 
a uniform and lived together in dormitories and 
marched to meals. The Corps is run by the cadets 
with leadership provided by the Commandant of 
Cadets who is usually a retired Air Force or Army 
General who is a paid faculty member. Some of this 
information is from my memory and also references 
on the internet.

So with that information in mind, I reported 
in June 1973 to the AFROTC unit as an instructor 
with the special duty to help integrate women into 
the Corps of Cadets. I was not sure how I would be 
received as a couple of years before, there had been 
some unrest on the campus by non-cadet students 
due to the Vietnam conflict. Because of the Viet-
nam situation, there seemed to be a decline in the 
number of cadets in the Corps. But despite all of 
this, women were going to be enrolled in ROTC, and 
therefore, for the first time would be members of 
the Cadet Corps. The University and the ROTC units 
had already done a great job of recruiting women 
to join the Corps ready to start in the fall of 1973. 
While I was assigned to the AFROTC unit, I met and 
worked with the Commandant of Cadets, Brig Gen 
(retired) David S. Henderson. My first big job to get 
done during that summer was to design and have 

ready for the women when they arrived on campus 
their uniforms. I found every university department 
and everyone on staff very willing and helpful in 
every aspect of this project. We searched for fabrics 
and the Home Economics Department staff helped 
to locate various materials and then tested them 
for wear and tear and easy maintenance since the 
uniforms would be worn daily for all activities. The 
VPI Tailoring Department that made the male uni-
forms were ready and helpful making portions of 
the female cadet uniforms. Original uniforms similar 
to the male cadets’ uniforms were desired rather 
than using the Army or Air Force uniforms. The local 
stores in Blacksburg and Roanoke were invaluable in 
finding overcoats and white blouses and other items 
that could be purchased ready made.

Gen Henderson, the Army and Air Force ROTC 
staffs, and the Corps of Cadets had done an excel-
lent job of preparing the Corps for the entry of wom-
en into the Corps. The women had their own dormi-
tory and their own squadron. They were named “L 
Squadron”. I understand that in 1979, “L Squadron” 
was disbanded and the female cadets were included 
in the line companies. There were probably some 
cadets that did not want to include women in the 
corps, but I personally do not remember any prob-
lems with this. It was also necessary to increase the 
size of the Corps of Cadets as it was dwindling after 
the Vietnam era.

After preparing for the arrival of the women, my 
job was mainly as a AFROTC instructor to all AFROTC 
cadets and advisor as needed to the Commandant 
of Cadets.

Symposium Fosters Networking, 
Leadership Development

June 13, 2014 - Norfolk, Virginia. The Sea Ser-
vice Leadership Association hosted the 27th Annual 
Joint Women’s Leadership Symposium in Norfolk, 
June 12-13, to recognize the strengths and talents 
of women in the armed forces and discuss the 
unique aspects of being a female service mem-
ber. More than 800 U.S. and international service 
members from all branches attended the two-day 
event, which featured keynote speakers, an awards 
luncheon, professional development sessions and 
service-specific forums.

In conjunction with the conference’s theme, 
“Why Do You Serve?”, the guest speakers expanded 
on aspects of military lifestyle that impact women 



8

the most, challenges unique to female service mem-
bers, and lessons from their careers and life experi-
ences. 

The symposium began with opening remarks 
from retired U.S. Coast Guard Rear Admiral Mary 
Landry, Coast Guard director of incident manage-
ment and preparedness policy. She spoke about 
the history and evolution of women in the military. 
Landry touched on the various challenges that 
face women in the armed forces. Service members 
attended professional development sessions and 
informational forums, which focused on financial 
planning and decision-making strategies, and a 
session pertaining to the Department of Defense’s 
Sexual Assault Prevention Strategy. The second 
day was centered around service-specific activities, 
where members of each branch gathered with their 
respective services. During the Air Force sessions, 
participants discussed health tips, Sexual Assault Pre-
vention and Response, and retention issues among 
women in the military. 

For the full story, see: Source: http://www.acc.
af.mil/news/story.asp?id=123414495&source=GovD

4-star General is First Woman to Lead 
Pacific Combat Forces

July 16, 2014.  Air Force Lt. Gen. Lori J. Robinson 
has been nominated to be the new commanding 
general of Pacific Air Forces, making her the first U.S. 
woman four-star commander of combat forces, the 
Pentagon announced Tuesday.

As commander of Pacific Air Forces, Robinson is 
the air component commander for U.S. Pacific Com-
mand and executive director of Pacific Air Combat 
Operations Staff at Joint Base Pearl Harbor-Hickam.

Robinson served in a variety of positions as an 

air battle manager, including instructor and com-
mander of the Command and Control Operations 
Division at the Air Force Fighter Weapons School, as 
well as chief of tactics in the 965th Airborne Warning 
and Control Squadron. Robinson has commanded 
an operations group, a training wing, an air control 
wing and has deployed as vice commander of the 
405th Air Expeditionary Wing, leading more than 
2,000 airmen flying the B-1 Lancer, KC-135 Strato-
tanker and E-3 Sentry in Iraq.

Robinson is the second woman four-star in the 
Air Force, the Defense News reported. The Navy this 
week promoted its first woman to four-star rank 
when Adm. Michelle Howard was selected as vice 
chief of naval operations, Defense News reported.

The three other four-star women generals in 
the U.S. military are: the Army’s first female four-star, 
Gen. Ann Dunwoody, who was named head of U.S. 
Army Materiel Command in 2008 and retired from 
that position in August 2012 and Air Force Gen. Janet 
Wolfenbarger who has led the Air Force Materiel 
Command since June 2012. 

Source:  www.military.com/daily-
news/2014/07/16/af-1st-woman-4-star-to-lead-
pacific-combat-forces.html

Huffington Post - Women in the Military
July 2014. AWOA Newsletter Editor note. 

I was looking for a short article to fill this space, 
and I came across this link: www.huffingtonpost.
com/news/women-in-the-military/. I found a large 
selection of interesting posts such as a January 2014 
article, “Sabbaticals May Help Military Keep Women 
in the Ranks”. Another article is titled, “Women in 
Combat: Pentagon to Train Women as Army Rangers 
and Navy SEALS By 2016”. This really looks like a 
good source of information although it appears 
articles are not posted very often. Take a look!

Email, not Snail Mail
Get more from the newsletter, opt to receive it by 
email. The emailed copy is in color, and you will 
receive the newsletter sooner. Just drop me an 
email, and I will add you to the list. (email: pknight@
earthlink.net)

PASS THE NEWSLETTER ON TO OTHER WOMEN!
PASS THE WORD !
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Celebrating Academy’s 60th Anniversary: 
‘We’ve Come a Long Way’

By Lt. Gen. Michelle D. Johnson, Superintendent
April 4, 2014. U.S. Air Force Academy, Colorado. 

As we celebrate the Air Force Academy’s 60th an-
niversary, I salute all of the proud servicemen and 
women who have devoted themselves to producing 
leaders of character for our Air Force and our nation. 
As the United States’ youngest service academy, our 
Academy continues a proud heritage built on the 
foundations of integrity, service and excellence.

When an air academy was first suggested 
almost a century ago, the notion was quickly dis-
missed. Even when the Air Force was 
established as an independent service in 
1947, many were skeptical of the value 
of an Air Force academy. To the group of 
officers and civilians who were charged 
with establishing guidelines for an air 
academy, it was clear: no one else could 
produce the right combinations of qual-
ities that would be required of leaders 
in the nation’s newest and most techno-
logically advanced branch of military service. Thus, 
on April 1, 1954, President Eisenhower signed the 
legislation that established our Academy.

We’ve come a long way the last sixty years. We 
have established ourselves as a leader alongside the 
other military service academies, and among the 
best universities in the nation. We are ranked among 
the top 25 liberal arts colleges. Our engineering 
and management programs are consistently ranked 
in the top five. Our graduates are general officers, 
astronauts, professional athletes, business leaders, 
and civil servants. We are the Academy; and we have 
much to be proud of.

We are celebrating our birthday in an exciting, 
yet turbulent time. We find ourselves entering an 
interwar period, during sequestration -- an historic 
period of budgetary decline, and at a time when 
institutions of higher education are defending 
their very existence. While some may find the times 
daunting, we are seizing the opportunity to be bold! 
We will move with confidence into the next 60 years, 
contributing to the Air Force mission to fly, fight, and 
win in air, space and cyberspace, and preserving the 
essence of what we do here at the Air Force’s Acade-
my -- graduating lieutenants prepared to lead.

We are committed to service to our nation, 
and to the Air Force and our core values of integrity, 
service and excellence. This commitment is what 
enables us to endure.

This article was edited for space. For the full ar-
ticle go to: http://www.af.mil/News/Commentaries/
Display/tabid/271/Article/475255/celebrating-acad-
emys-60th-anniversary-weve-come-a-long-way.aspx 

Superintendent Reviews 1st Year at Academy, 
Outlines Path Forward

June 26, 2014. U.S. Air Force Academy, Colora-
do.  The USAFA superintendent, Lt. Gen. Michelle D. 

Johnson, spoke with reporters about what 
she’s observed since assuming command of 
the Academy in August 2013 and how the 
Academy plans to improve in the future.

Johnson introduced the Essence of the 
Academy document in January to address 
budget challenges in future years. If the 
essence answers the question of what the 
Academy does, and the Air Force’s need for 
leaders of character is the why, then the 

pathways to excellence represents how the Academy 
delivers, Johnson said.
     Maj. Gen. Gregory J. Lengyel, the Commandant of 
Cadets, set one such pathway with his 2013 vector, 
which proposed giving cadets more freedom to 
manage their time, more opportunities to lead and 
more accountability for their decisions. 
     Another high-priority task for the Academy has 
been improving its climate and culture, Johnson 
said. She has consolidated the many offices respon-
sible for promoting diversity into a single point of 
contact. 
     The dean of faculty mission element has inte-
grated culture and climate into the curriculum with 
courses that include ethical reasoning and action, 
respect for human dignity and intercultural com-
petence, Johnson said. The Academy’s Center for 
Character and Leadership Development can serve 
to unite the Academy’s internal effort to develop 
leaders as well as serve as a utility for the greater Air 
Force, Johnson said. 
      This article was edited for space. To read the en-
tire article go to: http://www.af.mil/News/ArticleDis-
play/tabid/223/Article/485857/superintendent-re-
views-1st-year-at-academy-outlines-path-forward.
aspx?source=GovD#.U63g0eZOi-E.email
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BMT Commander 
Retires, Reflects 

June 11, 2014 
-  Joint Base San An-
tonio-Lackland, Texas. 
The Air Force Basic 
Military Training (BMT) 
graduation and parade 
was the last for Col. 
Deborah Liddick as the 

737th Training Group commander. It also means 
that Liddick’s 25-year Air Force career of dedicated 
service to the Air Force comes to a close.

Liddick said watching first-hand how the MTIs, 
NCOs and senior NCOs transform civilians into 
Airmen has made her job the most rewarding of her 
career. She cited extraordinary professional and tire-
less efforts of the entire BMT team, from the best of 
the best NCOs and senior NCOs, to extremely com-
mitted military and civilian leaders throughout.

When asked what footprints she would leave 
on BMT, the commander quickly cited two.

 “When I first started here, I was coming in at 
4:45 a.m. for PT,” she said. “I kept asking why 4:45 
and nobody could give me a really good answer. 
Anytime the clock says 3 anything in the morning, 
whether it’s to get up or go to bed, that’s not good. 
We changed ours to 5:45 a.m. last December by 
modifying the schedule. It’s a better quality of life 
for our MTIs and probably for their spouses.

The other change involved BMT parade. The 
737th Training Drum and Bugle Corps members 
never marched down the bomb run during their 
graduation parade. Now every Friday the band 
marches down the bomb run. It’s a beautiful sight 
and I’m proud of that.”

Liddick said it was a personal decision to retire 
so she could spend more time with her husband of 
14 years. 

This story has been edited from the original. For 
the complete article, go to: http://www.aetc.af.mil/
news/story.asp?id=123414166 

New Commander 
Takes Lead of BMT

6/11/2014 - Joint Base 
San Antonio-Lackland - Air 
Force Basic Military Train-
ing welcomed a new com-
mander during a change 
of command ceremony 
at the Recruit and Family 
In-processing Information 
Center on Joint Base San 
Antonio-Lackland. Col. Michele C. Edmondson as-
sumed command of the 737th Training Group from 
Col. Deborah Liddick. 

Col. Mark Camerer, 37th Training Wing com-
mander, was the ceremony’s presiding official.

“It is a special day, a momentous occasion,” 
Camerer said to the crowd, which included a 500-
man BMT flight formation representing the group’s 
squadrons and Military Training Instructor Corps.

To Edmondson, Camerer said, “You should sa-
vor this command. Treat every day, treat every min-
ute, indeed treat every moment, as a precious gift. 
Your Airmen need your leadership, your mentorship 
and your guidance. I know you’re well prepared.” 

Edmondson comes to Joint Base San Antonio 
-Lackland after serving the past two years as the 
381st Training Group commander at Vandenberg 
Air Force Base, California. The 381st Training Group 
provides initial training for the nation’s space and 
Intercontinental Ballistic Missile (ICBM) operations 
and ICBM and air launched cruise missile mainte-
nance forces.

The original article has been edited. For the 
complete article, go to:  http://www.aetc.af.mil/
news/story.asp?id=123414173
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Pentagon Office Replaces 
Joint POW-MIA Accounting Command

 By Andrew Tilghman  Staff writer
March 31, 2014. After months of criticism 

about how the military accounts for the remains 
of fallen U.S. service members from foreign battle-
fields, Defense Secretary Chuck Hagel said he will 
create a single Pentagon-level office to oversee the 
worldwide mission. Hagel will eliminate the existing 
Hawaii-based Joint POW-MIA Accounting Command, 
or JPAC, which according to an internal review was 
rife with mismanagement, waste and incompetence. 
The new office will consolidate all aspects of the 
mission for finding the estimated 83,000 Americans 
who remain missing from World War II and the wars 
in Korea and Vietnam.

“These steps will help improve the accounting 
mission, increase the number of identifications of 
our missing, provide greater transparency for their 
families, and expand our case file system to include 
all missing personnel,” Hagel said.

A series of internal investigations into JPAC 
and other defense offices involved in recovering 
remains found repeated instances of shoddy science 
and mishandling of remains. JPAC also admitted to 
holding phony repatriation ceremonies that misled 
families about how the remains of their loved ones 
were handled. The so-called arrival ceremonies 
involved honor guards removing flag-draped coffins 
from cargo planes on a tarmac, giving the impres-
sion the remains had arrived that day. But military 
officials acknowledged that the aircraft used for the 
ceremonies could not fly and the remains typically 
arrived days or weeks before the ceremonies.

The new office will be run by a civilian with 
a likely annual budget of about $100 million, an 
amount similar to that spent in recent years but 
parceled out to several different commands. All 
communications with family members from past 
conflicts will be handled through this new office. 

For the full article go to:  http://www.navytimes.
com/article/20140331/NEWS/303310047/Hagel-or-
ders-overhaul-remains-recovery-mission

Changes to USAF Headquarters Organization
July 14, 2014.  Washington DC - Air Force lead-

ers announced changes to headquarters staff man-
ning and organization today. The Air Force will deac-

tivate and realign organizations at Headquarters Air 
Force, Major Commands, Numbered Air Forces and 
Field Operating Agencies. 

The largest initiative will include centralizing 
policy and oversight of installation and mission 
support activities within a newly created Air Force 
Installation and Mission Support Center, which will 
report to Air Force Materiel Command. 

The Air Force will also realign several functions 
to better support combatant commanders and 
realign some field operating agencies to operational 
MAJCOMs, merge FOAs with similar missions and 
deactivate others. The Air Force Intelligence Sur-
veillance and Reconnaissance Agency is also being 
realigned from Headquarters Air Force. 

For more detail, see the full article at: www.acc.
af.mil/news/story.asp?id=123417588&source=GovD

Former Blue Angels Commander Found Guilty in 
Navy Probe, Reprimanded     

By Craig Whitlock
June 3, 2014 - A former commander of the Na-

vy’s elite Blue Angels flight demonstrations squad-
ron has been reprimanded after an investigation 
found he repeatedly failed to stop sexual harassment 
and condoned pornography, homophobia and lech-
erous behavior in the workplace.

Capt. Gregory McWherter, who served as com-
mander of the Blue Angels in two stints between 
2008 and 2012, was found guilty after a disciplinary 
hearing Monday, the Navy announced. He was given 
a letter of reprimand that will most likely end his 
Navy career, officials said.

No female pilot has ever flown as a member of 
the Blue Angels, although the team has had numer-
ous women serve in support roles.

The report states that five other members of 
the Blue Angels squadron were investigated. A Navy 
spokesman said some former Blue Angels personnel 
received “formal written counseling” as a “non-puni-
tive measure” but declined to say how many.

Much of this text was taken from the original 
article in the Washington Post. For the complete 
article with specific details, go to: http://www.
washingtonpost.com/world/national-security/for-
mer-blue-angels-commander-found-guilty-in-navy-
probe-receives-reprimand/2014/06/03/8ee1bb02-
eb42-11e3-b98c-72cef4a00499_story.html 
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Newsletter Special Features
The newsletter needs stories! I am looking for stories about female veterans who are doing special things or 
who have done something different or special. There are many stories to be told. The feature in this newslet-
ter about Bonnie Carroll’s TAPS program is an example. Sonya’s story about young women at VPI is another 
good example. We all have stories to tell, or we know of a military woman who has an interesting story. Even 
if you just have an idea or a suggestion for a feature article, send it to me (email: pknight@earthlink.net). A 
couple of volunteers will help produce the article.

Operation Workforce Readiness
The Texas Diversity Council held a Statewide Inaugural Veterans Summit on May 28th, 2014 at the Sky 

Room at Incarnate Word University.
The theme for the event was “Operation Workforce Readiness”. Two panels were conducted; one fea-

tured military/veterans discussing transitioning from the military to the civilian workplace and the other 
featured employers, some of whom were veterans, discussing veteran transition support and employment 
opportunities. The keynote speaker was the Bexar County Sheriff Susan Pamerleau, Major General USAF 
retired who spoke about her own transition and the importance of workforce development training and 
professional development. The overall event moderator was Richard Perez, President & CEO, San Antonio 
Chamber of Commerce. 

Several of the employers that attended and participated mentioned that they were actively hiring 
veterans. Some employers in attendance were; CPS Energy, USAA, Sheriff department, Toyota, Medtronic, 
Nationwide, Union Pacific Railway and Hill Brothers construction company. UTSA was also very well repre-
sented with some of their students and staff on the panels. Additionally, Lisa Firmin, UTSA Associate Provost, 
and retired AF Colonel served as Co-Chair of the event along with Tracey Blakes of CPS Energy, also a retired 
AF member.

One veteran, Matt Scherer, who attended mentioned that he had just written a book about how to use 
LinkedIn to assist veterans in their transition, “LinkedIn for Military: A Guide to Transitioning from Active 
Duty to Civilian Life. It is a 30 page book available online via Amazon. And on the day of the summit was 
being provided free to all veterans. It is an easy read and beneficial to those just starting out.

Attendees remarked that the event was worthwhile and they all learned something of value to assist 
them, whether they were employers or veterans seeking employment.

Thanks to AFWOA Member Lisa Firmin, MHRM, Colonel USAF Retired 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